Conservation Commission

February 14, 2013

MEETING MINUTES

Present:   Chair Brad Crosby, Mary Ahlgren, Steve Ober, Karen Bourdeau and Katy Wells; Alternate.

Open
At 7:04, Chair Crosby recognized a presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.

Minutes

Chair Crosby made a motion to approve the minutes of January 10, 2013, 2nd by Mary Ahlgren corrections were made, all were in favor.

Old Business


Don Foudrait ~ Watershed management plan update

Don Foudriat met with the commission to review any updates on the watershed management plan.  Don discussed the money that has been appropriated and spent on this project and reviewed the overview of the project scope.  This project focuses on controlling the amount of phosphorus going into the lake that is assisting in the plant growth.  Don reports that there are other identified water sheds and grants are being applied for funding these projects.  Don is also looking for support to educate lakefront landowners to help in the control of the sediment from getting into the lake.  Don handed out “NH homeowners guide to storm water management books” and would also like the support of the conservation commission and planning board with the education in the community as necessary going forward.  Don would like to see the Conservation and Planning boards take over this project and manage it in the future.  Karen asked Bob Ward if the BMP’s would have any effect on the planning regulations and Bob did explained that the planning board is working this, this year.


Bob Ward ~ Town planner, Master plan draft update

Bob presented the commission with a copy each of the draft Master Plan.  Bob reports he is working on forming focus groups, so that people who have certain interests can attend meetings based on topics to prevent burnout of a core group.  Bob reviewed the recommendation in the Master Plan for the comprehensive conservation plan and the proposed agricultural commission if created and its function.  Bob announced that there is a meeting for input and to adopt the Master Plan as well as this meeting will be used as the annual joint land use boards meeting for Conservation, Planning, Zoning and Historic District Commissions.  The meeting is scheduled for March 7, 2013 at 7pm at the town offices.  Bob reminds that this Master plan is an advisory plan for the next 15 years and all land use boards have received an invitation to the hearing and will be able to give input.
Lots for sale

Chair Crosby stated he has no update on the lots for sale. 

Jon Martin is working on the timber harvest on Dr True road and Jon also has volunteered to handle for the town the “Whitney” easement issue.
Swain Update

Chair Crosby noted that an official motion was not made for the expenditure for the easement.  Mary made a motion to approve the expenditure of $78,500 for the murphy lot portion of the Swain easement, to be paid from the Land Use Change Tax Fund, 2nd by Chair Crosby all were in favor.
Chair Crosby signed a notice of grant and agreement from the US Department of Agriculture for $78,500, Katy signed as a witness, Chair Crosby will mail tomorrow.

Chair Crosby reported that the bill from the Attorney to date is $3,722.50 with more charges expected before completion of the easement.

Earth Day
Katy reported that the optional days for the event are 4/20 or 4/27.  The commission decided that 4/20/13 is the better day.  Katy will fill out the paperwork and attend the BOS meeting for their signature and contact Sant Bani and the press to get the word out and work of further plans to report at the next meeting.
Field and Forest Trails update

Chair Crosby reported for John Earley that the blue trial is done.  They are laying out the yellow trail this weekend with Mr. Willett.
Hopkinson Hill Land

Chair Crosby stated he talked with Bill Cutillo and that Don Barry the director of LRLT working with Jill Emerson and they are getting an appraisal and negotiations should begin after that.  Bill will call Chair Crosby if he hears anything.
New Business
Chair Crosby prepared a report for this year’s town report, he has asked Katy to type it and email it to the town office for April to include in this year’s report.
Mail and Correspondence

Katy researched the NH Natural Resource Scientists renewal request.  We did pay $20 in Dec 2011 for a year membership and this year is due.  Karen will research the workshops and benefits of this program and report back at the next meeting.
Katy presented this year’s budget request in the amount of $1670, Chair Crosby made a motion to submit the budget for the conservation commission for $1,670, 2nd by Steve Ober all were in favor.  Katy will present it at the budget meeting.

Adjourn

At 9:17 pm, Chair Crosby made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Steve Ober all were in favor. 

Respectfully submitted,         

Katy Wells; Alternate member and Secretary

